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	May 2013


Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

“Following the announcement of its closure, please could you provide me with figures on how many staff at Shrewsbury prison have taken voluntary redundancy packages and how many have moved to other prisons. Please could you also provide me with details on how much has been paid out by the Ministry of Justice to staff who accepted early exit packages?”

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 
On 31st December 2012, which was the date closest to the announcement of closure of HMP Shrewsbury for which staffing data is available, there were 206 staff employed at Shrewsbury. 
By 31st March 2013, a total of 97 of the staff had taken voluntary early departure, 1 had left for other reasons and 108 were still employed by NOMS. 
At the date of closure, 33 of the remaining 108 were still attached to HMP Shrewsbury and 75 had already been moved elsewhere within NOMS.  

With regards to the cost of the voluntary early departures, we have estimated this to be £2,710,292. Please note that these costs are subject to final processing by ‘My Civil Service Pension’ and Capita which won’t be complete until June 2013. 
You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act (available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents) and further guidance http://www.justice.gov.uk/guidance/freedom-of-information.htm. 
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